SOUTH CUMBERLAND UTILITY DISTRICT

COMMISSIONERS:

GENERAL MANAGER:

Jay Brown, President

Sandra Brewer

Michael Stone, Vice-President

Dr. James Barnawell, Secretary/Treasurer

September 20, 2016

Billy Martin Public Works City of Crossville

Re:

Water Service to South Old Mail Road

and Coon Hollow Road

Dear Mr. Martin:

Jack and I appreciate you and Mr. Hill taking the time to meet with us to discuss our request on behalf of South Cumberland Utility District to transfer the fifty (50) water customers we are currently serving on South Old Mail Rd. and Coon Hollow Rd. I would like to list a few of the reasons we have considered in making this request to the City:

- South Cumberland Utility District has two meter connections with the City of Crossville that provide water for these customers. These two entry points now require we provide the State with a Monthly Operator Report (MOR) for each entry point. This requires a daily trip by one of our maintenance men to record the meter reading for each meter.
- This area is several miles outside our District's service area.
- The revenue we receive from the water sales does not justify our maintenance department costs and labor to service this area.
- When the City has a problem in this area resulting in a water shortage, low pressure and or brown water, we get a call from our customers but we have no idea what the problem is.

We also believe the customers will have no problem with being transferred back into the City's service area because their monthly rates will be lower.

Sincerely,

Sandra Brewer, General Manager

Jack Davis, Operator/Maint. Supv.

139 Utility Drive Crossville, TN 38572

Phone: (931) 788-2612 Fax: (931) 788-2596

"This Institution is an Équal Opportunity Provider and Employer"